SYDENHAM HOUSE MEDICAL CENTRE
MILL COURT ASHFORD KENT TN24 8DN                                                          
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PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Sydenham House Medical Centre 


MINUTES OF PPG MEETING held on Thursday 28 January 2016
Venue: Sydenham House Medical Centre
In attendance on behalf of Sydenham House:  
Nick Keyte, Managing Partner, Sue Smith, Service Delivery Manager & Musgrove Park Practice Manager; Dr E Klim, GP; Pam Mills, Clinical Governance Manager.

Minutes taken: Theresa Hassell, Secretary.
In attendance on behalf of Patient Participation Group:

David C Hooper (Chair), Su Berry, Ron Carden, Felicia Achara, Terry Bush, Sonja Jowrey, Heather Slater, Helen O’Neill, Rajen Limbu from Migrant Help, George Gilbert, Brenda Dunn, Val Stokes, and Judith Blount. 
1. Introductions: The group introduced themselves. 
2. Apologies from: Junetta Whorwell, Jan Russell, Prem Rai, Gerald Kingsford, Mary Banks and Paul Wood.
3. Minutes of last meeting were agreed. 
4. Actions from last meeting: 

NK to action: large font notice informing patients of walking groups available that run from New Hayesbank Surgery - to be displayed in reception area. 
a. NK - creation of poster inviting patients to brainstorm services to be run by volunteers. This item is still pending.
b. PPG area in waiting rooms to promote the surgery.

Su Berry asked the practice staff members to indicate what kind of service they wanted the PPG to provide for the practice and how they wanted it done; what type of equipment is needed to raise funds for and what is needed at each surgery to provide a reception volunteer area. PPG involvement was discussed; NK said an ECG machine would be an item beneficial to the practice, and any services the PPG provide that reduces cost to the practice such as gardening, decorating or manning large vaccination clinics means funds can be used for medical use elsewhere. A large font notice informing patients of walking groups available that run from New Hayesbank Surgery was suggested. NK said he can put walking group information in reception. NK TO ACTION.

Dr Klim suggested that the PPG obtains general feedback from our patient base as to what services they want improving and would like implementing at our practice. Surveys were discussed and Pam Mills said the PPG could take responsibility for the Friends and Family questionnaire; NK said that we need to focus on those things that we can change.
There is a wide range of services in the Ashford area that benefit our patients compared to other areas in Kent and nationally.
5. Update on Sydenham House Medical Group and integration of new surgeries:
There are no changes to current GPs. Dr Menon is practicing at Sydenham House more often.
We have qualified training doctors here for 4 months doing GP rotations, Dr G Arinaitwe and Dr M Ni Lochlainn. 

Online appointments – current problems and issues are resolving with this service. 
SB asked about patients that return to their GP after an unsatisfactory consultant opinion and EK advised that a further referral is made for a second opinion.
NK reported that Wayfield Surgery in Chatham merged with Tunbury and Luton surgeries. There are plans to integrate with another Ashford practice and there is interest from other small GP surgeries that wish to join our group.

The practice management covers all the surgeries but the GPs are individual to the branch at which they practice.

6. Websites: Access to the other surgery websites from the Sydenham House website is a work in progress. There are implications on how we do online prescribing and PM reported that we are starting the electronic prescribing service (EPS). Patients will need to register, using a form, to nominate their chosen pharmacy to which their prescriptions will electronically go directly. This should go ahead in the next few weeks. It is cost effective for pharmacists and the practice - £1200 a month is spent on print cartridges alone at the surgery.
We will keep a dual system, EPS and collection. Information of this service will be made available on the website and in reception. There will be teething problems.
Judy Blount asked about booking forward routine appointments; PM said it can be done but could not guarantee availability.
7. Guest speaker: Rajen Limbu from Migrant Help spoke to us about his post, the local Nepalese Community and the Ghurkhas Settlement Project. He covered how the Nepalese need advice and to be educated on how to access and use our medical centres and services. Musgrove has a large Nepalese patient base and the assistance of using language cards, speaking Hindi and sending text message reminders were discussed.
8. Healthwatch Kent Update: DCH reported recent news and information from Healthwatch Kent, including their recent survey asking what you think of your PPG. Not many completed the survey as it was 12 pages long.
9. Ashford APPG & Ashford North Network update: DCH gave an update of his recent attendance at these groups. He thanked Helen O’Neill for attending a meeting with him.
10. Hospital Consultants – choice factor: Brenda Dunn asked about consultant choice when referrals are made by the GP. EK advised that occasionally GPs refer to a specific consultant known to them for their expertise, and if a patient has a preference, that is considered and arranged if possible. TH advised that referrals are mainly made using the e-Referral service (ERS) that can offer appointments with specific consultants and locations.

BD expressed the wish for the PPG to informally meet the GPs and PM said she would see if this could be arranged.
11. Open Forum: DCH reported that the group had a patients-only meeting today at 12 noon. They found it helpful and proposed another patients-only PPG meeting to be held on Thursday 24 March 2016 at 11.30am in the meeting room at Sydenham House for about an hour. NK agreed to this request.

12. Any other business:  Val Stokes asked about the Over 75 fragility questionnaire - this has already been completed at Sydenham House. PM explained its criteria.  Sue Smith announced her resignation as Service Delivery Manager and as Practice Manager at Musgrove Park. She thanked the PPG for their involvement. She will continue her part-time post as Practice Manager at High Glades Surgery in Hastings.
13. Date of next PPG Patients-Only Open Forum meeting: Thursday 24 March 2016 
      Date of next full PPG meeting: Thursday 28 April 2016
